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THE ENLIGHT’NER 
February 2021 NEWSLETTER 

Majestic Glass Corvette Club 
2230 W Parkway Dr. Mount Vernon WA 98273  

(360) 424-6918 

  

Website:    http://www.majesticglass.org/ Email:   edgarmgcc@gmail.com 

              https://www.facebook.com/majesticglasscorvette/
  

 
 

THE ENLIGHT’NER is a monthly publication of the Majestic Glass Corvette Club, incorporated in 1974 in the State of 

Washington. Mailing address is 2230 W Parkway Dr., Mount Vernon, WA 98273-5528.  

Statements and articles appearing in THE ENLIGHT’NER are those of the authors and do not necessarily reflect the views 

or opinions of the MGCC, its officers, or editor.  

The Majestic Glass Corvette Club provides local charitable support to organizations in Snohomish, Skagit, Island, and 

Whatcom Counties as well as to National non-profit organizations and families in need. Proceeds received from fund 

raising activities that include hosting of Annual Car Shows, etc., are used for this purpose. The distribution of funding is 

reviewed and approved by the membership.  

MGCC utilizes Multi-Use Radio Service (MURS) radios set to Channel 3 (151.940 MHz) and sub-code (CTCSS) 3 (74.4 Hz) 

for communication on club trips and at club events. 

Our club sponsor is:  Rallye Auto Sales, 1010 Old Highway 99 North Rd, Burlington, WA 98233.  

 (360)757-7770.   https://rallyeauto.com/   

Club Supporters are: Corvette Alley, 1103 – 23rd St., Anacortes, WA 98221. (360) 299-9303  

Village Pizza, 807 Commercial Ave., Anacortes, WA 98221. (360) 293-7847 or 293-8009 

 
 

2020 CLUB OFFICERS  
PRESIDENT---------------------------- LINDA GILBERT  
VICE-PRESIDENT-------------------- SANDY RUCH 
SECRETARY--------------------------- KRISTIE SWEET  
TREASURER--------------------------- DOUG GILBERT  
APPOINTED POSITIONS  
  Activities-------------------------------- All Members  
  Web Master---------------------------- Bill Amman  
  Statistician------------------------------ Bill Ruch 
  Car Shows------------------------------ Open  
  Elections-------------------------------- Karen Amman  
  Newsletter Editor--------------------- John Lucke  
  Membership---------------------------- Kristie Sweet 
  Sergeant at Arms--------------------- Bryan Pierson 
  PAO-------------------------------------- Bill Amman  

 

MEETING SCHEDULE:  
 

Meetings on hold until further notice! 

ACTIVITY SCHEDULE:  

 

OTHER ACTIVITIES: 

 

Activities may be curtailed due to the Covid please check 

with the responsible parties. 

 

February Birthdays 

  6     Karen Amman   19     Marlene Anderson 

  7     Max Bettman     20 Sandra Wagner 

13     John Lucke        23 Dave Thomason 

 
 

February Anniversaries 

  5 Skip & Rita Nelson 

  8 Bill & Barb Strowbridge 

14 Lonnie & Marlene Anderson 
 

 

 

http://www.majesticglass.org/
mailto:edgarmgcc@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/majesticglasscorvette/
https://rallyeauto.com/
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MGCC Announcements: 

ALL club activities are cancelled until sometime next Spring. 

Any events will be planned to maintain proper distancing and please bring your mask. 

 

Blast from the Past: 

Minutes of November 14, 2000 Meeting at Round Table 

Pizza 

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 pm by the 

president.  

Members in attendance were: Jim & June Reed, Doug & 

Linda Gilbert, Dick Shafer, Stewart Everest, Ron & Anita 

Foster, Ron & Linda Telles, Leo & Penny Fix, Joanne 

Olson, Wally & Jo VanDerToorn & son Jim, Barry 

Westphal, Jacob & Kristi Angel, Gary & Kathy Hammer, 

Terry & Cynthia Toland, Dale & Janeen McAtee, Bob & 

Debbie Page, Frank & Maureen DePuy, & Tim Bahnsen.  

The minutes of the October 24, 2000 meeting were 

reviewed and accepted as presented.  

The Treasurers report was provided.  

OLD BUSINESS: Linda gave an update on the activities 

for the rest of November and December. Festival of Trees 

in Oak Harbor on December 3rd. Warm Beach Christmas 

lights will be on December 10th with a potluck at Leo & 

Penny's. Christmas party on December 8th at Cranberry 

Tree. New Years Eve Party on December 31st at Cranberry 

Tree.  

Frank DePuy gave a talk about information he received 

from John Cafaro, Chief Designer of the C5.  

Still working on charitable donations -- United Way for 

Whatcom County. Debbie Page will provide info to 

Treasurer. Maureen will be POC for Snohomish County. 

Motion made by Ron Telles, seconded by Maureen DePuy 

to buy three car seats and three booster seats to support the 

Car Seat Safety Program. Motion passed.  

MGCC patches are for sale at $4.00 each. Purple Tee 

Shirts are in. Linda will order more as needed.  

NEW BUSINESS:  A motion was made by Ron Foster 

and seconded by Dale McAtee to support “Toys For Tots” 

again this year. Motion passed. Ron Telles will contact the 

Marines. Bring new, unwrapped, toys to the next meeting 

in Anacortes on November 28th. 

Linda Gilbert read an invitation from Rancourts to come 

visit their new grandchild on November 18th. She said that 

a regressive dinner is planned for January and also a trip to 

Orcas Island to Jacob & Kristi's home where he will 

prepare a grand meal for us to enjoy. 

Minutes of November 14, 2000 Meeting at Round Table 

Pizza (Continued) 

No meetings in December at Round Table or Village Pizza. The 

Christmas Party will be the meeting for December.  

The next official meeting will be at Round Table on January 9, 

2001. There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 

8:18 pm. Ron Foster won "Joker Up". 

 

Minutes of November 28, 2000 Meeting at Village Pizza 

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 pm by the president.  

Members in attendance were: Jim & June Reed, Doug & Linda 

Gilbert, Dick Shafer, Skip & Rita Nelson, Ron & Anita Foster, 

Ron Telles, Leo & Penny Fix, Joanne Olson, Bill & Barbara 

Strowbridge, Dave & Sandy Overton, Wally & Jo VanDerToorn, 

Larry & Joyce Smith, Scott & Linda Wernecke, Jacob & Kristi 

Angel, Bob & Debbie Page, Kevin Humann, Paul & Julia 

Kellogg, Susan Kellogg, Terry & Cynthia Toland, Clint & Mary 

Stroebel, Ray Laplante, Dave Action, Bill Laughlin.  

The minutes of the November 14, 2000 meeting were reviewed 

and accepted as presented.  

Treasurer's report was provided.  

OLD BUSINESS: Cpl Hubbard & Sgt Hudson from the USMC 

came to the meeting as representatives of the Toys For Tots 

Program. Members brought in new unwrapped toys to present to 

them. Good turnout and this has been our second year of 

participation and may become a yearly event.  

Skip gave a Membership report of 63 members with 

approximately 80 cars.  

Kevin gave an update on our Webpage. 9612 hits so far and 

we've received 502 responses to a survey that was introduced on 

our Webpage a year ago on what the best Corvette year is. 

Results: 3rd place - 1994 with 21.83%, 2nd place - 1992 with 

24.45%, and 1st place – 1965 with 29.91% of the votes.  

If anyone has any good ideas for future surveys, please let Kevin 

know. Linda gave an update on the activities for the rest of 

December. Impromptu dinner at Skagit Casino this Saturday, 

meet at the Gilberts at 6. Festival of Trees in Oak Harbor on 

December 3rd.  
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Minutes of November 28, 2000 Meeting at Village 

Pizza (continued) 

Annual Christmas party on December 8th at Cranberry Tree. 

Warm Beach Christmas lights on December 10th with a 

potluck at the Fixes house. And to end the year 2000, a New 

Years Eve Party on December 31st at Cranberry Tree.  

Jim gave an update on the Child Car Seat project; Debbie 

Page will be purchasing them from Fred Meyer at a discount.  

Jim also received back from the Corvette Museum a 

confirmation of the design that was accepted and will be 

etched on our brick paver. The design was passed around.  

 

NEW BUSINESS: Dick Shafer announced an upcoming trip 

planned for August 20th of next year that will include southern 

Utah, Wyoming, New Mexico, Four Corners and Mesa Verde, 

etc. Tentatively planned as a 12 to 13 day trip. More info to 

come later. 

Linda announced that an Alaska Cruise is planned for 

September 2002. Start saving your pennies now! 

Kevin will look into the Lake Chelan Trip planned for next June 

and give more information on room and hotel availability, 

catered barbeque at the park and any other interesting tidbits. 

Maybe a new contest?? 

Jim reminded everyone that there will be no formal club 

meetings in December.  

The next meeting will be at Round Table Pizza on January 9, 

2001. There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 

8:05pm. Joanne Olson won "Joker Up". 

 

Corvette News: 

Where are they now, lost Corvette works of art: 

As Corvettes started rolling off  the line, wooden bucks were used to create the mirror-image molds to shape the curves 

of the sports car. 

These weren’t your typical body bucks made from any old wood. No, the Corvette body bucks were carved from 

exquisite Polynesian mahogany, and the pictures show that they were also standalone works of art. The craftsmen who 

build these sculptures were very skilled, and the body bucks should be in a museum somewhere we can all gaze in 

wonder. Unfortunately, all we have left are photos as the originals were destroyed by GM. 

Read the full story 

 
 

https://www.thedrive.com/news/38605/they-destroyed-the-first-chevy-corvettes-wooden-body-bucks-and-were-still-mourning-them
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Ultimate C7 Corvette for sale: 

Winner of the 2015 24 Hours of Daytona and 12 Hours of Sebring. Fresh Engine by Katech. A Historically Important 

Competition Corvette by Pratt & Miller, lots of detailed images! 

.  

Read the full story here 

 Corvette Racing: 

CORVETTE RACING AT DAYTONA: Roar Race Win, Rolex 24 Pole Position for No. 4 Corvette C8.R 

DAYTONA BEACH, Fla. (Jan. 24, 2021) – Corvette Racing took first and second in the GT Le Mans (GTLM) category 

of Sunday’s 100-minute qualifying race for next weekend’s Rolex 24 At Daytona as Nick Tandy and Alexander Sims 

won in their debut with the team. 

The victory for Tandy and Sims in the No. 4 Mobil 1/SiriusXM Chevrolet Corvette C8.R means they and Tommy Milner 

will start from the GTLM pole position for Saturday’s Rolex 24 – the opening round of the IMSA WeatherTech 

SportsCar Championship. The Roar Before the 24 test weekend also ended with Jordan Taylor and Nicky Catsburg 

coming home second in the No. 3 Mobil 1/SiriusXM Corvette. They will drive with Antonio Garcia in the Rolex 24.  

 

Read the full story here 

https://www.fantasyjunction.com/inventory/2014-chevrolet-corvette-c7-r-gt-1/photos
https://gmauthority.com/blog/2020/09/corvette-c8-r-continues-to-dominate-imsa-competition-with-mid-ohio-win/?fbclid=IwAR3pYzg0Fph3pcKRiDDMg-tAadgQEwTw54-4-07MvYFhDiSeFpl2k-IW1cs
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Track Days in Britain: 

Is this a Corvette or a Corvair?  

Sound restrictions are becoming more and more prevalent for autocrosses and track days! 

 

 

 

 
 

Doctors always seem to know how to motivate. But what he should be telling that Corvette owner 

 is that the better you take of yourself, the longer you can drive that Corvette! Now that’s motivation!  
 

‘For more comics click here 

https://www.corvetteblogger.com/tag/comic/
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Please check   http://www.majesticglass.org/  for more event information. 

 

http://www.majesticglass.org/
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